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FISCAL NOTE, 82ND LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 20, 2011

TO: Honorable Jim Pitts, Chair, House Committee on Appropriations 

FROM: John S O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB1591 by Turner (Relating to reporting regarding state fees by the comptroller and in the 
general appropriations bill.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Government Code to require the Comptroller of Public Accounts, at the end 
of each regular or special legislative session, to publish a schedule of all state fee revenue authorized 
by statute, including statutes adopted during that legislative session. The bill would require that the 
schedule specify for each fee: the purpose for which the fee revenue is to be used; if applicable, the 
amount by which a fee was increased; the fund in which the fee revenue would be deposited; and the 
amount of fee revenue that will be used for budget certification. 

The bill would require the Legislative Budget Board to include in the general appropriations bill a 
separate section providing information on each state fee which is proposed to be increased by a 
provision in the bill, including: the statutory authority for the fee; the amount of the fee increase; the 
purpose for which the fee revenue is to be used; and the fund in which the fee revenue will be 
deposited. 

The bill would take effect immediately upon enactment if it receives a two-thirds majority vote in both 
houses of the Legislature. Otherwise, it would take effect September 1, 2011.

It is anticipated that any additional costs associated with implementation of the legislation could be 
absorbed within existing resources.

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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